GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD P.O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

SEPTEMBER 13, 1983

The regular meeting of the Greenville Town Board was opened by President of the Board Jack Sprigler with all board members present. Also in attendance were J.Gibson, G.Getrost, M.Mason, B.Isgrigg, T.Richardson and M. Powell.

With no response from Mr. Edmiston to the August 10th letter the Board instructed T. Richardson to proceed with the necessary clean-up.

Financial statements were presented to the beard from the water utility and the Town. These statements were accepted by the board as were the minutes of the August meeting.

Mr. Richardson stated that he is attending school at the City-County building to be come qualified as a Marshal. He has already qualified on the firing range. Richardson also has provided office spacefor the Marshal and Deputy.

B.Isgrigg reported that legal technicalities are the reason the map is still not complete.

The board at the request of M. Powell will post a sign to inform the public of the time of the gate closing at the Lake.

G.Getrost stated that the State inspection of the Dam at the Lake site was good except some trees.

No other business before the Board Lamb asked for adjournment seconded by Spears.

of the Board

Respectfully submitted; Mace D) artia

ace Martin

Clerk-Treasurer

Greenville Town Board P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812 - 923-5649 August 10, 1983 Mr. Joe Edmiston

17 Lakeview Dr. Clarksville, IN 47130

Dear Mr. Edmiston:

It has been brought to the attention of the board that your property located on Clark Street in the Town of Greenville is again in a deplorable condition.

Each year we have to remind you of the condition of your property which usually follows complaints from neighbors and adjacent property owners. Our Town Marshall was requested to inspect the property and his finding justified the complaints received.

Therefore, you are hereby ordered to have the property brought up to the proper condition which includes, but not limited to --

- 1. Cut all weeds and growth.
- 2. Insure any structures, fencing, etc., are in a safe condition.

You have until September 10, 1983 to accomplish the above; subject to inspection by our Town Marshall. If you do not, the Town of Greenville will proceed in the absence of your failure to do so, and bill you accordingly. You realize, if we proceed as outlined above, charges are billed to you. In the event you fail to pay these charges promptly they will be charged against the property as a tax lien.

We do not like to intercede in such matters but you leave us no alternative. You may want to contact our Marshall prior to starting work to insure compliance with the ordnances.

Greenville Town Board,

Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

AUGUST 12, 1983

AT THE GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD MEETING ON AUGUST 9, THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES ABOLISHED THE POSITION OF TOWN MANAGER.

THIS POSITION WAS CREATED DURING EARLY 1982, BUT HAS OUTLIVED ITS USEFULINESS, SO THE BOARD FELT.

THE ELIMINATION OF THIS POSITION WILL NOT REDUCE EXPENSES SINCE THE TOWN DID NOT APPROPRIATE ANY FUNDS FOR THE POSITION FOR 1983.

Jack Sprigter- Board President

Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

812-923-5649

IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

AUGUST 12, 1983

FORCE TOWN VOTERS TO REGISTER

NEW STATE ELECTION LAW REQUIREMENTS CONTACT: GRACE MARTIN, CLERK-TREASURER

923-9821

CHANGES IN THE INDIANA ELECTION LAW WHICH APPLIES TO TOWN GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS WILL REQUIRE TOWN RESIDENTS TO REGISTER THEIR NAMES AND ADDRESSES TO BECOME ELIGIBLE TO VOTE, NOVEMBER 8, ACCORDING TO GRACE MARTIN, CLERK-TREASURER OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE.

RESIDENTS WHO VOTED IN THE 1982 GENERAL ELECTION ARE REGISTERED TO CAST BALLOTS IN THE GREENVILLE ELECTION IN NOVEMBER. BUT, RESIDENTS WHO HAVE REFRAINED FROM VOTING IN PAST GENERAL ELECTIONS BUT WISH TO VOTE IN TOWN ELECTIONS MUST NOW REGISTER.

GREENVILLE RESIDENTS MAY REGISTER AT THE TOWN HALL THROUGH OCTOBER 11TH. PERSONS WHO WISH TO CONDUCT VOTER REGISTRATION DRIVES ARE ADVISED THAT REGISTRATION BY DEPUTY REGISTRATION OFFICERS MUST BE COMPLETED BY SEPTEMBER 25TH.

UNITL NOW, INDIANA'S ELECTION LAWS ALLOWED TOWN GOVERNMENTS THE OPTION OF REQUIRING VOTER REGISTRATION FOR TOWN ELECTIONS. THE 1983 INDIANA GENERAL ASSEMBLY ABOLISHED THAT OPTION AND MADE IT A REQUIREMENT.

Grace Martin